
  

KEY DATES 
September 

25 Mobile dental clinic leaves 

25 Mini-Marathon  
25 End of Term 3 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
 

October 
12   Term 4 begins 
26 LABOUR DAY – holiday 
31 First aide refresher course 

 
November 

16 NCEA exams begin 
18 BOT meeting 
21 Teacher only day – school 

closed 
24 School photos 
 

December 
2 Senior prizegiving - last day 

of school for seniors 
4  Junior prizegiving 
7 Last day of school for 

juniors 
8 – 11 Teacher Only Days – 2021 

planning 
 

IMPORTANT PARENT NOTICES 
• Reminder to all parents that 

students are NOT ALLOWED 
to be on school grounds 
before 8am at all times and 
after the gates are locked at 
5:30pm. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Newsletter: Week 10, Term 3, 2020 

Kia ora koutou katoa, 

The year continues to absolutely fly by and Term 3 holidays are already upon us. 

For our seniors in Years 11-13 these holidays are not holidays but “study breaks”. 

They have external exams in just over seven weeks and the intervening time will 

fly by. Many also have a number of outstanding internal assessments that need to 

be finished before them. Please support your child to set themselves a study 

timetable and stick to it over the holidays. 3-4 hours of study a day would be good 

but they also need to timetable in time for relaxation, exercise, and whānau. 

Our school grounds remain closed after 5:30 pm and I want to thank those parents 

who are actively supervising the younger children when they are using the 

playgrounds and court. Caring for our grounds, gardens and playgrounds is so 

important. We will be planting the vegetable gardens with our tamariki at the start 

of next term so if you are a knowledgeable gardener please volunteer and share 

your knowledge with our tamariki, 

Te wiki o te reo Māori was followed by Te wiki o te Taha Māori and has ended the 

term on a really positive note, particularly for our Rangipō whānau. Rangipō 

students were in 9 roopu and worked on their art boards, making hīnaki and 

learning about fishing for tuna and their importance to Ngāti Manawa, sewing 

face masks for our kuia and koroua, weaving, making poi and learning to perform 

with the poi, designing certificates and gift bags, building stilts, and building a 

pataka kai. On the pataka kai, when painted this will be at the front of the school 

and when we have excess fruit, vegetables, or herbs they will be placed into the 

pataka kai and anyone who would like them will be free to take them for their 

whānau. Feel free to contribute any excess food you may have as well to support 

our community. These activities all have a strong focus on our uara of; 

whānaungatanga, manaakitanga, akoranga, tiakitanga, whakapono, tūmanako, 

and kotahitanga. We know you will start to see these more visible around the 

school, on the walls, in the korero with your tamariki, and in the actions of all our 

tauira. 

Kia pai to hararei 

  

Dr Angela Sharples 

Principal 

 



Nīoreore News 

This term in our class we have been 
focusing on punctuation in our reading 
and why we have them. The children 
have learnt what a question mark, 
exclamation mark, full stop and speech 
marks are. 

 
 
Enriching our oral language through 
having fun solving puzzles. During their 
puzzle time our tamariki are naturally 
actioning our uara of manaakitanga 
(sharing and helping), kotahitanga 
(working together) and mahi tuakana 
taina. Their reaction when they finish is 
priceless. Nui te mihi tamariki ma! 

 
 
Nīoreore's Uara Star's Jahvayden Olliver 
and Marlene Rolleston-Kereama are our 
term 3 Uara star's. They just get in there 
and get the mahi done. Day in and day 
out they deliver milk to all three hubs 
and they also deliver fruit to Nīoreore. 
Nui noa nei te mihi ki a kōrua tahi. 

 
 
Hand and eye coordination and 
balancing. Our kids had great fun playing 
on the wooden wheels last week. They 
were helping each other to balance and 
walk on them. Showing great 
manaakitanga guys. 

 

A big shout out to Whaea Allannah and 
Whaea Yasmine who are our new 
kaiāwhina in Nīoreore.  

 
Nā te whānau o Nīoreore 

 
 

Kārangaranga News 

Tēnā koutou e ngā whānau o te 
Kārangaranga. Me mihi tuatahi ki ngā 
mātua e tautoko ana ia mātou kia hiki I 
te taenga mai o ngā tamariki ki te kura. 
Nā reira tēnei mātou e mihi. 
A big, big thank you to all our whānau 
from Kārangaranga who have attended 
school regularly.  The attendance in our 
home rooms has been nothing but 
outstanding, it seems that our 
homerooms are full to capacity. 

  
Kārangaranga have been learning how 
rules are made first starting within our 
own  homes,  our Marae,  our 
community, then leading into  New 
Zealand and the upcoming 2020 
Elections                 (Tōrangapū,  Electorates 
(Waiariki), MMP  Political Parties. This 
lead our learning into statistics and 
persuasive  reading and writing. 
Mahuru Māori has been exceptional, our 
tamariki are more immersed in our 
Native culture and language. 



   
Akoranga- Butler and Retia teaching 
Amber the start of karakia. 

 
Kārangaranga Waiata 

 
Shylah and Manaia ‘s Tukutuku 

 
Elements of Colour Y5/6 

This week Miss Rewis’ home room have 
been learning the importance of growing 
our own vegies, and providing kai for our 
whānau. Our WALT is to learn how to live 
and provide kai from our whenua. 

 
Maara Huawhenua 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 
 

Have an awesome holiday with your 
tamariki. Remind them of our UARA and 
we will see you all back next term ready 
to learn!  
 
Nā te whānau o Kārangaranga 

 
 
 

Rangipō News 

Ka tangi te tītī             As the tītī cries 
Ka tangi te kākā          As the kākā cries 
Ka tangi hoki ahau     I cry also 
Tihei mauri ora.          Sneeze the breath     
                                       of life.  
 
Ka mihi ake ana ki te atua, nāna ngā mea 
katoa I hanga, mai te rangi ki te whenua.  
Nō reira ngā mihi ki te atua. Huri atu ki 
ngā mate ō te wā, ō te rangi, ō te wiki, ō 
ngā marama ō te tau nei. Āhakoa ko wai? 
Āhakoa nō hea? Haere, haere, haere atu 
rā. Ki a tātou te hunga ora ka mihi. 
Ko te kōrero nei e hangai atu ki tā mātou 
ō te wiki nei, arā ko te taha Māori. Nō 
reira e whai ake nei wētahi whakaahua ō 
ngā mahi ō ngā tauira mataamua ō te 
kura. 
 
Salutations to the atua, he who created 
all things, from the heavens to the earth. 
Therefore, salutations to the Atua. 
Turning our thoughts to the deceased, of 
today, of this week, of the months, of 
this year. No matter who? No matter 
where from? Go, go, go on your final 
journey. Turning back to us the living, 
greetings.  
This pānui is pertaining to our week, 
Taha Māori week. Therefore, below are 
some photos displaying the works of our 
senior students of the school. 
 
Our tauira have been busy with our  
kaupapa this week Te Wiki Taha Māori 
and an extension to Te Wiki o Te Reo 
Māori. The purpose of this week was to 
whakanui I te reo me wētahi mahi Māori. 
This gives the students the opportunity 
to learn about Ngāti Manawa and to 
learn in class with Te Reo Māori. There 
were 9 different options for students to 
choose from such as tunu kai, haka, 
hākinakina, mahi poi, mahi hīnaki, mahi 
toi, karakia, waiata and mahi  pukapuka 
which were run by staff and our students 
to pick one option for the week. This was 
followed by presentations from Rangipō 
students to give them the opportunity to 
showcase what they have 
created,  drawn and sewn throughout 
the last 3 days.  



On Friday Rangipō students will 
participate in an Amazing Race with clues 
in Māori related to Ngāti Manawa. 
 

 
Waiata- Started learning choral items 
such as “Hutia te Harakeke” 

  
 

 
Mahi Toi- Art and mask making 

  
Mahi Hīnaki- Building hīnaki 

  

Mahi Pukapuka- Creating a big book of 
“Mauī and the sun” for Nīoreore 

  
Mahi Poi- Poi making  

  
Tunu Kai- prep for hangi 

 
Hākinakina- Poutoti, kī-o-rahi, tītī tōrea 
 
“ Kia heke iho rā I ngā tipuna, katahi ka 

tika.” 
“ If it derives from our ancestors, then 

it must be correct.” 
 
Ngā mihi 
Ngā Kaiako o Rangipō 

 
 

Sports News 

On Tuesday 22nd September our 
Nīoreore tamariki had a tremendous 
time in Rotorua for the CBOP Winter 
Sports Fields Day. For many of our kids it 
was their first time playing soccer and 
they really enjoyed themselves. Our 
tamarikis faces were glowing with big 
smiles you couldn't help but smile too. 
I would like to give a big mihi to Matua 
Tui Beamsley for driving our kids to and 
from our event and also to Matua Hone 
for his wairua and his aroha for our 
tamariki, too much. Overall it was a fun 
filled day for all involved, I am looking 
forward to our next one!  

 
 

 
Ngā mihi 
Matua Tanetiki 
Sports Co-ordinator 

 

Notices 

• An Iphone has been found on 
school property.  If this could be 
your phone please provide a 
description of the phone to Jan 
 

• Parents are welcome to come 
and get head lice shampoo and 
sanitary items from the school. 
Just come into the front office. 
 

• Murupara Rugby & Sports Club- 
in support of the fundraiser for 
the Whakatane Cancer Centre. 
50 odd hot rod/custom cars and 
around 150 Harley riders will be 
stopping into the club at 2pm. 
Proceeds from the gate charge 
will go towards the Whakatane 
Cancer Centre. Come along and 
bring the kids for a look!     
 

 

 

                             



 


